
Pierpont Bay Community Council 
Board Meeting Minutes 

 

Date:   July 18, 2023 
Location:    Via Zoom 
Time:   7:00 PM 
Participants Present:   H. Stern T. Foley, S. Holanov, K. Krieg + 17 others 
 

 

7:00 PM - Meeting was Called to Order by Council Chair Howard Stern.  

Treasurer’s Report – Terry Foley reported the account balance is $5,884. 

7:02 PM - Police Report – Assistant Chief David Dickey presented the latest 28-day Ventura Police 
Crime Map – new reporting based on NIBRS statistics. There were 7 assault offenses; 9 property 
crimes; 26 society crimes for a total Group A crimes of 42 vs. 51 crimes last month. There were also 
few complaints reported during the 4th of July holiday in Pierpont however, the rest of the City did not 
fare too well as overall there were 12 citations for fireworks. 
 
State Parks Update –Tyson Butzke reported the following: 

• Recently lost 6 control staff so they have limited resources. 

• The X Games are starting next weekend and they expect a much more manageable crowd 

than the recent Strawberry Festival. The Park will have a shuttle stop for parking. 

• A new State Parks Manager, Dina Beldmar was recently appointed, 

 

        7:10 PM – Guest Speaker, Elena Walker, Parks & Recreation 

Ms. Walker gave a presentation regarding Public Arts projects - both conservation and new 

projects slated in the pipeline. She focused on some of the proposed projects for Pierpont that she 

is working on with Dan Roundtree such as the garbage cans, restroom wall and end of Seaward 

wall art all at Lower Seaward Avenue. She presented a tentative timeline that showed hopefully 

starting at the end of September. 

 

      7:40PM - Committee Updates 

STVR- Terry Foley had no update other than to report that the City’ legal department is still aiming to 

present to the Council a new STVR ordinance by the end of 2023. 

Beach- Kaycee Krieg reported that Beach Clean-Up event did happen although she will consider 
rescheduling the July clean up next year to occur the Saturday after July 4th. The next Beach- Clean Up 
is scheduled on August 5, 
 



Website/PR- Steve Holanov did not have any update to report. 
 

Seaward Beautification - Dan Roundtree reported that there are only a few businesses left to join in the 
Light up Lower Seaward campaign. There were over 100 new succulents planted in the median on 
Pierpont. 

7:55 PM City Council Update – Joe Schroeder 

The Mayor reported that a new City Manager has been selected and will be announced shortly. He also 
stated that the City learned from some mistakes of the Strawberry Festival and feels that they are better 
prepared for the X Games. 

 

8:00 PM – Meeting was adjourned by Howard Stern 

 

 


